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Our Spiritual Way of Life:  Steps, Traditions, and Concepts 

Renae H., Delegate (Area 69) Panel 65 

(A Year-Round Process) 

The title of this article is the wonderful theme for the 2016 General Service Conference (GSC) and the 

following are the Presentations/Discussions and Workshop Topic that we will be discussing throughout 

the US/Canada Alcoholics Anonymous (AA) General Service Structure and Fellowship. I think this 

theme is awesome because it’s so broad and it touches all of us at some personal level…re-awakening 

awareness of our own recoveries and our deep responsibility as AA members. 

“Our Spiritual Way of Life:  Steps, Traditions and Concepts” 

            a.  Connecting With the Newcomer:  

                     1.  All Inclusive --- Never Exclusive  

                     2.  Are We Doing Enough to Help the Newcomer --- Are We Going to Any Length?  

                     3.  Home Group --- Where It Begins  

            b.  Connecting With Each Other: 

                     1.  Singleness of Purposes --- Staying Pertinent in a Changing World 

                     2.  Informed Group Conscience --- The Key to Unity 

                     3.  Be Involved, Be Inspired, Be of Service 

            c.  Connecting With AA as a Whole: 

                     1.  Participating in All of AA 

                     2.  Understanding Self-Support 

                     3.  Reaching Out to the Next Generation of AAs 

                                                                      Workshop Topic 

                                                 “Anonymity --- The Spiritual Foundation” 

I view presentation/discussion Topic a. “Connecting with the Newcomer”, as tying into the 2016 GSC 

Theme of the “Steps” and recovery; Topic b. “Connecting with Each Other”, relates to the “Traditions”; 

and Topic c. “Connecting With AA as a Whole”, brings us around to the “Concepts” and the purpose of 

having both a General Service Structure and an annual GSC (kind of the “how and the “why” of it all). 

 

I would like to share my thoughts a little further as they relate to Topic c. “Connecting with AA as a 

Whole”. Over some years of being involved in area general service activities, I had heard the idea of the 

GSC being a year-round process, but I didn’t really understand what that meant. I knew that there was a 

weeklong Conference held each year in New York, where in, Area Delegates from the US and Canada 

were sent to participate in discussion, deliberation and voting on important issues on behalf of the 

Fellowship. Having attended the 65
th

 General Service Conference this past April, I now understand more 

clearly what that year-round process looks like and the activities that are constantly happening at the 

General Service Office (GSO) as the result of Conference Actions, and how the fellowship is literally 

engaged throughout the year.  

 

Membership involvement begins when a member, a group, a district, an area, a service committee, etc., 

has an idea that is felt would improve or be more effective in carrying the message of AA to the still 

suffering alcoholic---and is sent in the form of a proposed Conference Agenda item to the Staff 
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Conference Coordinator at the GSO, which then, could possibly be selected by the Trustees’ Agenda 

Committee to be included on the GSC Agenda for wider fellowship discussion. The deadline for Agenda 

Item submissions this year is December 15, 2015, so it’s not too late to talk about and develop a 

proposal you would like to be considered by the 2016 66
th

 GSC scheduled in late April.  

 

The selected Conference Agenda Items go out to the Area Delegates in mid-February to be further 

distributed and discussed amongst the groups to gain collective group consciences on how members 

within the fellowship feel about these items and what is happening in AA This is exactly how we 

connect to AA as a whole! What develops and emerges through our collective group consciences is how 

we inform and prepare our Delegates for the week-long Conference discussions and voting on the 

Agenda Items. This is where our voices are heard and “Conference Actions” are given their “marching 

orders”---sort of speak, of course! Conference Advisory Actions are Agenda items that passed with the 

required 2/3 majority conference member votes. All Conference Advisory Actions are then distributed to 

the corresponding Trustee Committees, staff, Corporate Board Directors, etc., to be further developed 

and worked upon throughout the year. 

 

And we as members, still get to participate in this year-round gig! For example; at the 65
th

 GSC, your 

voices were heard when you informed your Delegate what you thought about the possible development 

of a new pamphlet for the Alcoholic with mental health issues. Other areas apparently felt that the 

creation of such literature was needed too, and a Conference Advisory Action was passed. Now, 

members (you/we), are being invited to further participate by writing and submitting personal stories of 

experience, strength and hope as it relates to the alcoholic with mental health issues for possible 

inclusion in the new pamphlet that is being developed!  The collective group conscience of the AA. 

Fellowship also decided that two additional pamphlets required updating to be more relevant and 

effective in reaching the still suffering alcoholic. These are “AA And the Gay/Lesbian Alcoholic”, and 

“AA For the Woman”. We are living in a constantly changing world and my hope is that our literature 

will continue to be as inclusive and diverse as our AA society is trending today. These pamphlets are 

also undergoing the same process of being updated with requests for members’ story submissions. The 

deadline for submissions is October 15, 2015. Manuscripts should be 500-800 words in 12 pt. font and 

double spaced. You can e-mail your submission to literature@aa.org using the “Subject Line” to enter 

which pamphlet your submission is for, i.e., “The Alcoholic with Mental Health Issues”, “AA for the 

Woman”, “AA and the Gay/Lesbian Alcoholic”. 

 

The purpose of having a GSC Theme, Presentation/Discussion topics, and a Workshop Topic, is to 

continue to engage Fellowship-wide participation and discussion throughout the year on specific topics 

that are evidentially important subjects to AA members---because each year’s theme is selected from 

either a member, district, area, committee, etc., thoughtful idea(s) that was submitted to the GSO 

Conference Coordinator’s desk before the December 15
th

 deadline.  

 

In its General Service activities and events, Area 69 uses the annually selected GSC themes and topics 

regularly throughout the year at workshops, roundtable discussions, and panel discussion presentations. 

And likewise, your AA home groups are free to use any and all of this year’s theme subjects as meeting 

mailto:literature@aa.org
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topics which ultimately connect us to AA as a whole (or, as stated in Topic c., item 1. “Participating in 

All of AA”).  

 

I’m extremely excited about being part of AA at this time in my life, and am extremely grateful to Area 

69 for giving me the humbling experience to be one of your Trusted Servants working together with the 

Utah AA. Fellowship, to reach the alcoholic who still suffers, through our combined service efforts. I 

also look forward to hearing continued sharing of what you and your groups feel are important issues 

and concerns in continuing to grow and improve upon how we carry the message of AA here in Area 69. 

I am always available to visit your groups, districts, committees, Central Offices, and to talk with you 

individually---to listen and discuss any questions, comments, or ideas that “anyone, anywhere” may 

have. Feel free to contact me at area69delegate@utahaa.org.  

 

 

2015 International AA Conference 

Doug R., Literature Chair, Panel 65 

“We are average Americans. All sections of this country and many of its occupations are represented, as 

well as many political, economic, social, and religious backgrounds. We are people who normally would 

not mix. But there exists among us a fellowship, a friendliness, and an understanding which is 

indescribably wonderful. We are like the passengers of a great liner the moment after rescue from 

shipwreck when camaraderie, joyousness and democracy pervade the vessel from steerage to Captain’s 

table. Unlike the feelings of the ship’s passengers, however, our joy in escape from disaster does not 

subside as we go our individual ways. The feeling of having shared in a common peril is one element in 

the powerful cement which binds us. But that in itself would never have held us together as we are now 

joined. 

“The tremendous fact for every one of us is that we have a common solution. We have a way out on 

which we can absolutely agree, and upon which we can join in brotherly and harmonious action” 

- Alcoholic Anonymous page 17 

 

And it truly is a fellowship that is indescribably wonderful. At least that has been and continues to be my 

experience. The 14
th

 International convention held this year in Atlanta Georgia was no exception! 

57,000 of my closest and dearest friends gathered over the 4
th

 of July weekend to celebrate AA’s 80
th

 

birthday! And what a celebration it was!  

The opening celebration on Thursday July 2 started with a flag ceremony. The crowd was electric with 

excitement as the announcer counted down to the beginning of the weekend event. 10, 9, 8, 7, 6, 5, 4, 3, 

2 .1 was displayed on the jumbo screens at the Georgia Dome. The crowd cheered as a marching drum 

band made its way through the capacity filed stadium and on to the stage. 

98 countries from all over the world were represented. The first was a Native American, then 

alphabetically each presenter proudly carried their counties flag out from behind the stage and placed 

them in their stand on either side of the stage where they stayed throughout the conference. 

mailto:area69delegate@utahaa.org
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The opening ceremony cumulated with a speaker meeting in which three members of AA shared what it 

was like, what happened and what it’s like now. The message of hope was strong and prevalent! 

There were many more workshops than any one person could go to at once. There literally were at least 

four or five to choose from at any given time. It was suggested to me to get to the ones I wanted to 

attend at least a half hour early, which was good advice because the rooms tended to fill up very fast! 

Our friend Charlie T bought the entire set of recording so they will be available very soon. 

Saturday’s main meeting is what they call the “old timers” meeting. To be considered an old timer you 

have to have 50 or more years. At that meeting there were 100 people with 50 years or more of sobriety 

in a little section in front of the stage sat over 5,300 years of sobriety! I can’t imagine that, I can’t 

imagine how much collective sobriety there was with 57,000 of us in the Georgia Dome!!! They drew 

12 names from that 100 and each one got 5 minutes to share. I thought for sure they would get up there 

and say, “Ok boys and girls here’s how you do it . . . .” They didn’t! In fact one guy, I forget his name so 

I’ll call him Bob. When he got his turn he said, “My name’s Bob and I’m an alcoholic, I’m American / 

Mexican, except when I was drinking, then I was an Italian.” Then would just laugh and laugh, He said 

you guys give him the giggles! That’s attraction to me, that’s exactly what I want from this deal, and for 

the most part that’s exactly what I have. I am Happy, Joyous and Free! 

Even with 57,000 of us there at the International and knowing that there are over 2 million members 

worldwide the thing that really struck me was that it’s still about one alcoholic sharing with another 

alcoholic. Two people carrying the message of hope, the message that our founders wrote in the first 164 

pages of our book. We are so blessed to have this program of recovery, this way of living that really 

does work. 

This year I decided two weeks before the conference to go, I had never attended one before. I’m already 

making plans for the next one that will be held in Detroit in 2020. I’m planning on renting a condo for 

the week.  Anyone want to come with? 

 

 

Report for the 2015 International Bridging the Gap (BTG) Workshop 

Pete G., Agenda/Assembly Chair, Panel 65 

The 2015 25
th

 Annual International BTG Workshop, held in Park City, goes into the books as a very 

successful event due to the extraordinary efforts of Utah’s Districts and Groups.  This event has roots 

going back to the 2011 Workshop in Sacramento.  Two servants that attended the Sacramento BTG 

Workshop wondered how much it would help Utah to host this event? 

 

Their question was answered in 2015 on September 11 thru 13 with excellent participation, sharing, new 

ideas and energy surrounding this event.  Utah’s BTG efforts took a giant leap ahead as a result of 

hosting this Workshop. 

 

Park City played host to this event, the same hotel that has hosted many Area 69 functions, to be exact.  

It was readily apparent that this hotel welcomed Friends of Bill with open arms, as no issues were 
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encountered either before, during or after the event.  There were a few instances where the sound system 

gave problems but when did anything like that ever keep us from being heard? 

 

The Host Committee consisted of Frank B. as Chairperson, Pete G. as Co-Chairperson, Kristen D. as 

Host Committee Secretary, Andy B. as Registration Chair and Matt D. as Hospitality Chair.  

 

My hat is off to Districts 1, 2, 3, 4, 7, 8, 10 and 11 for contributing and participating.  Many of these 

Districts and Groups contributed not only funds but snacks and volunteers too.  Districts 1, 2, 10 and 11 

provided Treatment and Corrections presenters for the Saturday afternoon panel presentations on 

Treatment and Corrections.  The Area Delegate, Renae H. and the Alternate Delegate, Wade J., shared 

their stories. 

 

The event kicked off Friday evening with Pete G. sharing about ‘The Man on the Bed’.  He was 

followed by Jannine B., a former Coordinator herself, as she spoke of involvement in BTG in her Area 

and gave a history of the event. 

 

Our Area BTG co-chairs attended this event.  Sheryl T., our Corrections Chair and Shawn C., our 

Treatment Chair, attended and participated in this event.  As our Area only defrays one BTG co-chair to 

this event each year, the Corrections and Treatment Standing Chairs alternate attendance so that each 

one has the chance to attend during their term of service. We are very fortunate this year to have this 

level of participation and the opportunity to absorb so much Experience, Strength and Hope from 

servants from around the country, (no Canadian participants this year unfortunately).  

 

Of special importance this year was having Rod B., Past Trustee – Pacific Region, sharing not only his 

story as the keynote speaker Saturday night but by providing his wealth of knowledge and experience 

from the General Service Office (GSO) and the Conference.  This increased our effectiveness in a 

number of ways. 

 

The GSO was unable to send someone from Treatment or Corrections to attend.  This Workshop has 

perennially used this opportunity to grow in understanding and knowledge of GSO. Rod was able to step 

in and explain how the GSO functions and why it functions. Secondly,  it was extremely helpful to have 

his knowledge of procedures necessary to further our ongoing cause of getting a Delegate Area to 

sponsor changes to Literature in regards to BTG.  It might be said that Rod bridged the gap between this 

international assembly of servants and the General Service Conference.  His guidance eliminated an 

issue regarding changes of literature that we dared not dream existed.   

 

On Saturday morning, this bodies’ most useful tool, BTGWW.ORG, was the subject of a presentation 

by BTG’s webservant, Cheri J.  The new tools include a map of the US and Canada that takes the user to 

the Delegate area that was chosen, rather than needing to know the particular Area number beforehand.  

Increased ease of use, particularly in reference to non-member facilities seeking information, was yet 

another added feature to this website.  It was noted that throughout the course of the year, each Delegate 

area was approached in order to secure a non-rotating email address that will be used to forward 

prospective bridges to.  Utah’s website has had this feature since the beginning and has been the shiny 

penny in this regard with it’s BTG@UTAHAA.ORG address.  Yes, that was a shameless plug but it also 

serves to inform those reading this report that we DO HAVE this email address active and monitored by 

our Corrections and Treatment standing chairs.  Plug accepted. 

mailto:BTG@UTAHAA.ORG
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Late Saturday morning presenters were from Colorado regarding starting a BTG program, California 

(LA) regarding BTG and veterans, Missouri regarding BTG and Central Office participation, Illinois 

regarding the importance of the first 24 hours after release and Montana regarding Treatment Facilities 

and BTG.  It should be noted that Montana is just getting started in building their BTG program, as is 

Colorado. 

 

Saturday afternoon sessions were all Utah!  The first panel was the Treatment panel consisting of Karen 

H. – District 10 Treatment chair, Debbie A. – District 11 Treatment chair, Lisa B. – District 1 Treatment 

chair and Heather C. – a District 11 Treatment volunteer. 

 

The second Saturday afternoon panel consisted of Wade J. – Alternate Delegate and Corrections 

volunteer, John R. – District 10 DCM and Corrections volunteer, Charlie T. – District 2 Literature chair 

and Corrections volunteer.  This panel provided a special treat to those that attended.  Oliver, a recently 

released member from the Summit County facility joined this panel and shared his recent experiences 

with BTG in Park City.  In his own words – “He wanted to share in order to say thank you to the people 

who saved his life”. 

 

Late Saturday afternoon featured Diana A., past Coordinator, sharing on open issues regarding changes 

in AA literature. 

 

Our Saturday night keynote speaker was Rod B., past Delegate Area 69 and Past Trustee for the Pacific 

Region.  He rocked the house. 

 

After the speaker the site selection for 2016 and 2017 International BTG Workshops took place.  

Tucson, Arizona secured the 2016 location, contingent upon securing a hotel for this event. 

Minneapolis, Minnesota secured the 2017 location, contingent upon affordability of the prospective 

hotel.  It should be noted that the Minneapolis hotel under consideration is the hotel where the 2010 and 

2012 BTG Workshops took place.  Looks like sunscreen and skeeter repellant is in store for us. 

 

The Utah host committee treated the attendees to an ice cream social Saturday evening.  With the 

majority of the workshop behind us, this was a great time to fellowship and network.  Many future 

bridges and lives being forever changed were made possible for the price of 3 gallons of ice cream. 

Brigham City peaches were preferred 20 to 1 over Georgia peaches in an informal but not impartial poll 

conducted by the host committee. 

 

Special notation:  Patty W., past Area 69 Delegate attended the Saturday sessions.  Special Thanks to 

Charlie G. 

 

Sunday morning started with an Ask-it-Basket session that was informative and spirited.  Throughout 

the Workshop, many questions were satisfied as they came to mind, as is the custom of this gathering.  

Nonetheless, the quality and depth of these final questions, and answers, was impressive. 

 

The business meeting showed over 90 registrations, many from Utah, making this a very successful 

event.  This event is funded by registrations and individual contributions only.  It receives no funding 

from GSO or any Area, including the host Area.  A final tally showed $2840 in contributions and $2874 



 

Fall Assembly 

25 – 27 September 2015 

Page 7 of 16 

in expenses.  The discrepancy and any unknown expenses will be covered by the prudent reserve of the 

International Workshop committee.   

 

Utah host committee contributions and expenses will be reported separately to the Districts and Groups 

at the Fall Assembly. 

 

Elections for the 2016-2017 Coordinator and Alternate Coordinator were held. 

Matthew L., Area 8, (current Alternate Coordinator) nominated and elected as Coordinator. 

Pete G., Area 69, nominated and elected as Alternate Coordinator. 

 

Oliver went home with a Big Book signed by the attendees of the 2015 International BTG Workshop.  

Perhaps one day he will carry that book as he represents Utah at some future event. 

 

 

Anonymity and the Internet 

Rachael F., Area 69 Communications, Panel 65 
A big topic of conversation in recent years has been anonymity on the world wide web (www). It has 

been a topic of debate and frustration. We have entered an age where so many things are done online, 

from Email to Facebook to posting AA documents. A big question is “What can we do to maintain the 

level of anonymity we desire?” 

 

I have been asked to discuss the safety of posting the General Service Conference Agenda items and 

background material online in a password protected file. For the past 2 years Conference Agenda items 

have been accessible through the Area Website using a password. This has made it easier for those in 

area service to review and share with those in general service and to provide a more informed decision. 

The agenda items are still available on CD or in hard copy for those uncomfortable with the concept of, 

unfamiliar with internet, or unable to print from the websites. In 2008 General Service Conference 

members were given the option to access the background material through a password protected 

dashboard on the “AA.org” website. They could also choose to receive them on a CD or hard copy. 

Ensuring safety in service and 12
th

 Step Work is our primary responsibility. We do this by limiting 

access to Area 69 General Service (Area officers, Area Standing Chairs, GSR’s, DCM’s, etc). Nothing is 

absolutely guaranteed to be Anonymous online. Any hacker, if they really wanted to, could gain access 

to our information and jeopardize our anonymity. 

 

As individuals and members of AA it is OUR responsibility to protect the fellowship, our own 

anonymity and the anonymity of our members. AA Internet Guidelines state “When we post, text or 

blog we should assume that we are publishing at the public level”. We are in a time when nearly 

anything can be done online and our younger members are online constantly, Facebook, Twitter, 

Snapchat, Instagram and much more. It is the responsibility of members to educate each of us on ways 

to protect the anonymity of AA members. The following can be done to help guard anonymity online. 

• Not using full names in documents posted online 

• When posting on Social Media sites 

• Don’t use full names 

• Don’t post AA related pictures 

• Always use “blind copy” when emailing AA related material 

• When saving names and numbers in your phone don’t indicate that the person is an AA friend. 
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Most Area 69 Documents are uploaded to “utahaa.org”. The Area Website is a public site and can be 

accessed by anyone to gain access to the material uploaded with the exception of password protected 

material. This material includes event fliers, Area meeting minutes, District meeting minutes, meeting 

lists, newsletters and general area announcements. When sending documents, please keep this in mind: 

These documents contain full names, phone numbers and Email addresses. If what you want uploaded 

has information that you don’t want the general public to see , don’t send it. Our Area website has 2 

personalities Public facing and Private areas that are password protected. The public areas include 

materials such as event fliers, meeting minutes, newsletters and general area announcements. Anything 

not password protected can be found by Google and subsequently by the general public. For example 

any flyer uploaded that contains a phone number can be located on Google by searching just the phone 

number. Keep this in mind when creating fliers and other AA documents. 

 

 

Boundaries 

Janet H., Repository Archivist, Panel 65 

 Before Area numbers were used, the Areas were referred to by State name.  The practice of 

assigning numbers to each state originated in the late 1970s. The first time this numbering system 

appeared in the General Service Conference Manual was 1977.  However, the numbering system was 

not reflected in the 1977 Final Conference Report. The practice was later carried over to the 1978 

General Service Conference (GSC) Final Report. There was no formal action taken by the GSC 

regarding the assignment of Area Numbers to States. It might have evolved as a matter of convenience 

for the Conference secretary at that time and continued thereafter. The GSO Archives staff has not found 

any information documenting why numbers were assigned to areas or where the idea to assign area 

number originated. GSO Archives 

 

 From the beginnings of A.A. in Utah, Dec. 19
th

, 1944 we were one geographical area. 

It was not until 1951 that we began having designated boundaries.  

 

1951, March 17
th

,  

 Utah selected our first delegate to represent the State at the first GSC to be held in New York 

City, April 20, 21 and 22
nd

, 1951. 

 For this event, boundaries were created for Areas within the State and for Committeemen to 

represent those Areas.  

 In 1968 the term Committeemen would become Committee Member.  

 Between 1973 and 1974 Area’s would change to Districts. Also the Committee Member would 

become District Committee Member.  

 

 Area (1) included: Tremonton, Logan, Brigham, Ogden, Layton and Kaysville.  

It included all the area North of Kaysville to Idaho, and West from the Colorado border to the Nevada 

border. One Committeeman 

 Area (2) included: Tooele, Magna, Garfield, Bountiful, Salt Lake, Murray, Midvale,   

         Sandy, Draper, Duchesne, Roosevelt, and Vernal.   
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It encompassed all the area South from Bountiful to Draper, stretching from the Colorado border to the 

Nevada border. Two Committeemen 

 Area (3) included: Lehi, American Fork, Provo, Springville, Spanish Fork, Payson and   

        Heber.  

And covered the area from the Colorado border to West of the City’s, bordered on the North by Area 1 

and to the South by Area’s 4 and 5.   One Committeeman 

 Area (4) included: Nephi, Levan, Delta and Fillmore. 

The area covered was from the center of the State to the Nevada Border, the North and South boundaries 

have never changed, remaining as they are currently. One Committeeman 

 Area (5) included: Castle Gate, Helper, Price, Dragerton, Green River and Moab.  

Its boundaries were from the center of the State East to the Colorado border and just North of Castle 

Gate to South of Moab. One Committeeman 

 Area (6) included: Ephraim, Manti, Gunnison, Salma, Richfield, Monroe, Fremont,   

        Marysvale, Loa, Bicknell, Circleville, and Panquitch.  

It covered the area in between Area 4, Area 5 and Area 7, the Southern border East above Hanksville to 

the Colorado border. One Committeeman 

 Area (7) included: Milford, Beaver, Paragonah, Parowan, Cedar, Hurricane, St. George    

         and Kanab.  

It covered everything North of Arizona to above Milford and West from Colorado to the Nevada border. 

One Committeeman 

 

1953, Changes were made to the Utah Area boundaries.  

 Area (1) now included Rocksprings and Evanston, Wyoming 

 Area (2) East boundary moved West to about where Park City is now 

 Area (3) boundary was changed to include the lower part of Wyoming, and the towns of    

 Duchesne, Roosevelt, and Vernal.   

 Area (5) south boundary was expanded to include Monticello and Blanding.  

 

1960, A new Area is created 

 Area (8) the Northeast corner of Utah, Duchesne, Roosevelt and Vernal.  

One Committeeman 

 

1968, two changes 

 Area (1) no longer included Rocksprings and Evanston, Wyoming 

 Committeeman term was changed to Committee Member 

 

1973, Utah joined the Pacific Region. 

 Utah joined the Pacific Region in 1973 as a result of a Floor Action at the GSC.  Utah had 

requested the change.  Before Utah was part of the Southwest Region. GSO Archives Regions were 

created in 1963 

1974, February 3, Area Minutes refer to District’s 

 Area 2; is entitled to 2 Committee Members, all other Areas have one. 
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 The Area minutes refer to Districts instead of Area’s, but this change is not reflected on the State 

map.   

 

1975, November 15
th

, Area meeting, concerns were discussed with changes of the original map, which 

marks the geographical lines of respective districts. It was concluded that further communication with 

groups located nearer to District 2 than District 3 should be sought for group conscience.  

 

1977, changes to the Area, the map and a new district. 

 District 1; 4 DCM. 

 District 2; show Dugway, West Valley City, Kearns and Park City. 4 DCM. 

 District 3; 2 DCM. 

 District 4; showing Eureka. 1 DCM. 

 District 5; 1 DCM. 

 District 6; now ends at Circleville. 1 DCM. 

 District 7; includes Panquitch, east border ending at the center of the State. 1 DCM. 

 District 8; 1 DCM. 

 District 9; the Southeast corner of Utah, includes Monticello, Bluff and Mexican Hat.  

  We do not have any information in the archives as to when District 9 was started. 

 

1986, new District 

 District 10; includes Salt Lake County, West Valley City, Murray, Kearns, Draper and Park 

City. 4 DCMs.  District 2 was split, forming District 10. The Area Minutes do not give the date voted 

and formed. 

 District 9; now listing Blanding  

 

1991, new boundary 

 District 9; boundary was moved North to include Moab. Voted at the Spring Rally, the new 

boundary between district 5 and 9 is between Green River and Moab.  

 

1996, new district 

 District 11; includes, Clearfield, Layton, Kaysville, Farmington and Bountiful. 2 DCM. District 

11 is comprised of Groups and Meetings occurring in the Davis County geographical area of Districts 1 

and 2. Voted and passed, May 17
th

. This change did create a new boundary for District 1, between 

Ogden and Layton, and District 2 between Bountiful and Salt Lake.   

 Other changes showing on the Area map; District 5, Wellington, District 8, Manila, District 9, 

Hanksville, District 10, Wendover and Magna. 

 

2005, new district 

 District 12; a motion: that the Area form a new District for the Spanish Speaking members of 

Area 69. Motion passed September. District 12, boundary is the entire State.  

 

The boundary maps are on display this weekend, if you would like to view them. 
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Creating a New District 

Matt D., Area 69 Chairperson, Panel 65 

If it were not for adding committee members to take care of new groups as AA grows, the 

General Service Conference (GSC) might well become unwieldy. As the number of groups 

increases and it becomes too difficult for the DCM to communicate with them all. (AA service 

manual S33) 

In 1997 my home District 11 was formed. This was a long process, as it should be. It 

started with a desire to better serve the members in Davis County. Half of the county was in 

District 1 and the other half were in District 2. The idea of forming the new district was taken 

back to the groups through the GSR’s. With the group’s permission a committee was formed. 

The committee wrote a motion to form District 11 and presented it to District 2 and District 1 at 

their monthly business meetings to get insight from their GSR’s. After the go ahead from these 

Districts. The committee made the motion to Area 69 at the 1996 December committee meeting. 

After discussion and debate through the 97 pre-conference and post-conference the motion was 

voted on and passed. District 11 was born. From advice from the Area Delegate prior to the 

motion vote elections were held for District officers and all positions were filled. There were two 

DCM’s to cover 17 meetings in Davis County. 

Most District guidelines require that the DCM should visit each assigned group at least 

once every 90 days. As a former DCM with 10 groups assigned to me along with attending the 7 

area 69 events and monthly district meetings. This task became at times overwhelming. Some 

groups did not get the participation that I would have liked to give them. 

As most District guidelines suggest when the amount of groups gets to large for a DCM 

to handle a new DCM should be added. I believe this is true for Districts as well. 

Our Fifth Tradition tells us that our primary purpose is to carry the message to the still 

suffering alcoholic. 

When a District gets to large for all the voices to be heard, should we look at dividing 

that district? When a District is spread out to far geographically that it becomes too difficult for a 

DCM to fulfill their obligations should a new district be formed? 

Are we still to the best of our ability caring the message to the still suffering alcoholic 

and allowing others this gift of service? 
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Archivist Chair Report 

Trina B., Area 69 Archivist Chairperson, Panel 65 

My name is Trina and I am currently serving Area 69 as the Standing Archives Chair.  My 

sobriety date is 15 January 2004.   

It has taken me forever to write this article not because I am a procrastinator but because I may 

not have anything interesting to say.  I want to keep this article about my experience in archives.   

As I said, I started back in sobriety in 1991 in District 6 where I quickly got involved in general 

service and became a GSR.  I continued to stay sober for three years.   

I decided to move back to my hometown (Provo, Utah) where I soon relapsed.  I did not stay out 

long because I was doing service work.   

Since my return to alcoholics anonymous, I found my higher power and I got a sponsor. I got 

into service as coffee maker, door greater, co-chair, and GSR.  However, I was very interested in 

archives.  I would visit with Janet at all conventions. Also, I started talking to the past archivists 

in District 3 (Troy and Mitch). When Mitch stepped down as archivist, I prayed and talked to my 

sponsor. Soon after I was doing archives for District 3. It has become my passion.  

I would really like to see an archivist in every District in Utah, so that a full history can be 

presented. I will be trying to visit all districts to see if we can get an archivist in every district.   

I love the history books that have been made with the information that is saved by members of 

our state.  

If anyone has not read our first 50 years of AA in Utah, see Janet at the next conference; get one; 

read it; and I am sure you will gain a love for archives. I loved collecting information for the 

district and continued to do it for 6 years.   

I stood for DCM in District 3. After this commitment I returned to my true love archivist District 

3 until I stood for the current position.  

I hold area archives standing chair; it has opened up opportunities for me to learn new things.  I 

will be attending the national archives convention held in Ohio September 24; a once in a life 

time experience for me (I am so excited). At this time I am challenging all 12 Districts to get an 

archivist.  So we don’t lose any more information or happenings in Utah. It is our history and 

each of us is responsible.  

If you have any questions on what and how to collect archives please call or email:  

kjblack48@gmail.com or call (801) 735-1794.  Or catch me at any of the upcoming conferences. 

I look forward to meeting all of you.  

 

mailto:KJBLACK48@GMAIL.COM
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The Man on the Bed 

Pete G., Agenda/Assembly Chair, Panel 65 

How many of you have seen the picture titled “The Man on the Bed”?   

 

I hope you have, we own it.  It is an illustration that was done by a Grapevine volunteer 

illustrator and presented to Bill W. in 1955.  It is a depiction of that first visit to St. Thomas 

hospital in Akron, where Bill W and Dr. Bob talked to Bill D. – AA #3. When Bill W. received 

this picture, he said this illustration CAPTURED THE ESSENCE OF AA.  I believe this 

picture captures the ESSENCE of BRIDGING THE GAP. 

  

Bill W. and Dr. Bob instinctively knew that in order to stay sober, they must immediately begin 

work with other alcoholics, alcoholics of our type.  Everywhere there exists places where 

alcoholics are temporarily stored on their journey through hell.  That’s all they could do for 

them.  

 

In 1935, alcoholics of our type faced incarceration, asylum or insignificant oblivion.  Dr. Bob’s 

access to a hospital fighting, and losing, the hopeless battle against alcoholism was pure 

serendipity.  

 

Look back to the Man on the Bed, we see three figures in this illustration. Two men are wearing 

suits and looking intently but kindly at the third man.  The third man is the ‘man on the bed’, Bill 

D. 

 

Are you anywhere in this illustration?  I am.   

 

I have been the man on the bed.  I have been delivered from a ‘seemingly hopeless state of mind 

and body’ that is alcoholism. I know Bill D. like a brother.  We have shared the same unkind 

womb. I embrace those memories today – more than 17 years later, knowing that without those 

experiences I would not be the miracle I am today. 

 

The miracle today is that I am able to be the ‘suits’ in this illustration – carrying the message 

back to those who need it.  I get to be a part of their miracle as it unfolds before my eyes.  

 

AA members are a part of this picture in every way – the ‘suits’ that carry the message into the 

myriad of alcoholic storage facilities,  the first face at a meeting leading the way to the coffee pot 

or even the ‘buck in the basket’ that provides OUR literature to uncertain prospects.   

 

One key thing this picture does not show is what happened AFTER Bill D. was released from the 

hospital – they met up with him and continued to show him this ‘new way of living’.   

 

Bill and Bob didn’t just abandon their newfound friend.  They didn’t hand them a meeting list or 

tell him to go to their web page or text me, of course, or even say ‘Call Me’.  Nope.  They 

incorporated him and his family into their world, into their sober life.  
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However shaky it is, it is likely more than what the newcomer has ever known. The thoughts of 

spending a day or even a portion of a day – sober – with others who are sober is more than the 

newcomer ever dares to dream of having.   

 

Everyone can be a part of this.  If you can’t be the ‘suits’ going in to a place, you can be the 

‘greeter’ that takes the time to meet up with them and light the path into their new life.  You can 

make a difference. 

 

When a candle shares its’ flame to light another candle, it is not diminished.  You simply have 

more light. 

 

 

Stepping Stones – National Historic Landmark Designation 

Janet H., Repository Archivist, Panel 65 

 

 

National Historic Landmark Designation  

Celebrated with Marker Unveiling  

  

Guests and Dignitaries Gathered for Ceremony at  
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Start of 64th Annual Picnic at Stepping Stones 

The Stepping Stones Foundation recently unveiled the plaque from 

the U.S. Department of the Interior, National Park Service, that 

recognizes Stepping Stones' designation as a National Historic 

Landmark. The plaque is affixed on the home of Bill Wilson, co-

founder, Alcoholics Anonymous (A.A.), and Lois Wilson, co-founder, 

Al-Anon Family Groups.  

  

The ceremony was held at the start of the 64th Annual Picnic at 

Stepping Stones on June 6, 2015, to coincide with the 80th 

anniversary month of A.A. The designation recognizes the important 

work of the Wilsons and acknowledges the Foundation's commitment 

to preservation of their home. Approximately 2,500 historically-

significant sites around the country have earned the designation. 

  

Ceremony participants 

included National Park Service 

representative Mindi Rambo 

(pictured right), N.Y. State 

Senator George Latimer, N.Y. 

State Assemblyman David 

Buchwald, Town of Bedford 

Supervisor Christopher 

Burdick, Bill W.'s great niece 

Margaret Griffith Strong 

Dettman, Stepping Stones' President John Koster, Past President Jim 

Moogan, and Executive Director Sally Corbett. In a proclamation, 

Westchester County Executive Rob Astorino declared the day 

"Stepping Stones Day." Gratitude was expressed by the presenters 

for all past and present volunteers, staff, and supporters who have 

worked together over the course of 27 years to maintain and preserve 

Stepping Stones for generations to come.  
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In the spirit of unity and 

fellowship that are hallmarks of 

12 Step organizations worldwide, 

the plaque was unveiled by a 

group (left, Ms. Corbett, Mrs. 

Dettman, Mr. Koster and Mr. 

Moogan). A video of 

the ceremony will be made 

available to you soon. 

  

To all of our friends gathered in Atlanta this week and to all of 

our friends celebrating around the world, we wish you and the 

entire fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous a very happy and 

joyous 80th Anniversary! 

 

  

 

 

The forgoing article was sent to the Area Repository Archivist July 2, 2015.  

I felt it would be of interest to others and wanted to share it. 


